MINUTES Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners Emergency Management Training September 22, 2011

The Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners attended an Emergency Management training session on Thursday, September 22, 2011. The training session was held at the Watauga County Administration Building located on E. King Street, Boone, NC. Mayor J.B. Lawrence and Commissioners Albert Yount, Phillip Pickett, Doug Matheson, Jim Steele and Town Manager Scott Hildebran were in attendance. Commissioner Klutz was unable to attend.

There were representatives from Watauga County, the Town's of Boone, Seven Devils and Beech Mountain. The training session began at 11:00 a.m. and was instructed by Ms. Tiawana Ramsey, Area 12 Coordinator of the NC Division of Emergency Management.

MAYOR		
	J.B. Lawrence	
ATTEST		_
	Sharon Greene, Town Clerk	

No official action was taken.